

3 February 2023

Birmingham Bears vs Derbyshire Falcons T20 Vitality Blast Game

Dear Parent/Carer,

The school has been given the opportunity to attend the Birmingham Bears vs Derbyshire Falcons T20 Vitality Blast game. This is to be aimed at pupils who have taken part in extra-curricular cricket clubs or represented the school in cricket, and places will be allocated on a first-come, first-served basis as we expect this to be an extremely popular visit.

Date	Wednesday 7 June 2023
Time	4.30pm to approx. 10.30pm*
Location	Edgbaston Cricket Ground, Birmingham
Travel	Coach
Cost	Non-refundable £16 – this includes transport and match tickets
Food	There are only a small amount of food stalls available on the ground therefore your child should bring a packed lunch with them
Clothing	Pupils can wear their own clothing
Staff	Hodge Hill College Staff
Insurance	The City Council covers all legal liability of the Council to young people on the visit but does not provide personal accident cover where the Council has no liability. A full risk assessment for the entire trip has been completed by the school

^{*}Due to the late finish of this game, pupils <u>must</u> be collected from school by a responsible adult.

We no longer accept cash payments in school. Therefore, to secure a place for your child on this trip, you must complete the consent form and make a payment of £16 via ParentPay by 17 February 2023. Any consent forms and payments received after 17 February 2023 will not be processed and pupils will not be permitted to attend this trip.

The Trip Leader reserves the right to remove any pupil from the trip if their behaviour in school is unsafe or concerning.

If you have any questions or would like further information about this trip, please contact me on 0121 783 7807.

Yours faithfully,

A Bains

Mr A Bains **Teacher of PE**